
OHRM Announces Memorial “Art Brown Award for HR 
Technology and Leadership” 
 
Arthur E. Brown, Jr., who passed away in 2013, was an innovative career HR 
professional who served CUNY as University Director of Personnel from 2002-
2005, and as Director of the HCM CUNYfirst Functional Team from 2006-2008.  

In honor of Art’s many contributions to the University, OHRM announces creation 
of The Art Brown Award for Human Resources Technology and Leadership.  This 
award will recognize exceptional member(s) of the CUNY HR community who 
exemplify the generous spirit, creative innovations, and accomplishments in 

technology and leadership that Art demonstrated.  

All CUNY human resources directors, managers and staff may be nominated in recognition of significant 
contributions to CUNY HR.  The award may go to an individual or to a team.   Individuals may nominate 
themselves or others.  Nominations may include, but are not limited to, the following: 

 Technology Innovation 
• Use of technology to improve a business process or decision-making 
• Use of technology that improved an HR service. 
• Use of technology to streamline a process or operation to improve efficiency and quality. 
• Use of technology to improve the maintenance and management of Human Resources data. 

 
 Technology Teamwork 
• Collaborations between individuals, departments or campuses using technology to solve problems. 
• Individuals/teams who shared their systems and technological innovations with others. 
• Individuals/teams who created alternate uses of software to advance HR operations and/or 

services. 
 

Details and a nomination form will be sent shortly.  The recipient(s) of The Art Brown Award for HR 
Technology and Leadership will be announced at the CUNY HR Conference on June 18, 2014 at John 
Jay College of Criminal Justice. 
 

 


